#### **Patti Grant**

From:

Pam Skotnitsky < Pam. Skotnitsky@fcl.crs>

Sent:

Thursday, January 28, 2021 6:32 AM

To:

Sandra Masters

Subject:

[External email] Letter to City of Regina Mayor - Fossil Fuels sponsorship

Just a quick note to express my appreciation for your leadership on this issue. Please pass along our thank you to City Council for hearing from their constituents, considering the broader perspective and reconsidering the motion. Thank you for the opportunity to present our point of view at the Council meeting.

Have a great day!

#### Pam Skotnitsky

Vice-President, Strategy Senior Leadership Team Federated Co-operatives Limited

P: 306.244.3323 401-22nd Street East, Saskatoon, SK, S7K 0H2, Canada Pam.Skotnitsky@fcl.crs



# Integrity - Excellence - Responsibility

This email including attachments is privileged and may be confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any redistribution or copying of this message is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately, by return email, and delete this email.

In case you're wondering, the CRS in our email address stands for the Co-operative Retailing System. The CRS is a federation of FCL and retail co-operatives across Western Canada. To learn more about the CRS, visit <u>Fcl.crs/ourbusiness</u>.

From: Sandra Masters <SMASTERS@regina.ca>

Sent: January 22, 2021 4:43 PM

To: Pam Skotnitsky < Pam. Skotnitsky@fcl.crs>

Subject: [EXT] RE: [External email] Letter to City of Regina Mayor, Her Worship Mayor Sandra Masters

# **WARNING** This is from an external sender - be cautious with all content and attachments.

Thank you very much Pam. I will share with my Council and will speak for myself today and say, I look forward to creating a strong working partnership with you.

Have a great weekend, Sandra

From: Michele Irving < Michele.Irving@fcl.crs > On Behalf Of Pam Skotnitsky

**Sent:** Friday, January 22, 2021 4:39 PM **To:** Sandra Masters < <u>SMASTERS@regina.ca</u>> **Cc:** Pam Skotnitsky < <u>Pam.Skotnitsky@fcl.crs</u>>

Subject: [External email] Letter to City of Regina Mayor, Her Worship Mayor Sandra Masters

# SENT ON BEHALF OF PAM SKOTNITSKY, VICE-PRESIDENT STRATEGY

Dear Ms. Mayor,

Please find the attached pdf letter along with contact information from Ms. Pam Skotnitsky, Vice-President Strategy, Federated Co-operatives Limited.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michele Irving

#### Michele Irving

Administrative Assistant - Office of the Senior Leadership Team Federated Co-operatives Limited

P: 306.649.5211 401 22nd Street East, Saskatoon, SK, S7K 0H2, Canada Michele.lrving@fcl.crs



Integrity - Excellence - Responsibility

This email including attachments is privileged and may be confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any redistribution or copying of this message is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately, by return email, and delete this email.

In case you're wondering, the CRS in our email address stands for the Co-operative Retailing System. The CRS is a federation of FCL and retail co-operatives across Western Canada. To learn more about the CRS, visit Fcl.crs/our-business.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not open links or attachments you were not expecting, even from known senders. Contact the TDI ServiceDesk at 306-777-7980 if the email is suspicious.

DISCLAIMER: The information transmitted is intended only for the addressee and may contain confidential, proprietary and/or privileged material. Any unauthorized review, distribution or other use of or the taking of any action in reliance upon this information is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete or destroy this message and any copies.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not open links or attachments you were not expecting, even from known senders. Contact the TDI ServiceDesk at 306-777-7980 if the email is suspicious.

### Federated Co-operatives Limited

P.O. Box 1050 T 306-244-3311 401 – 22rd Street Bart F 306-244-3403 Saskatoon SK inquiries.grfd.crs S7K 3M9 Canada www.fd.crs



January 22, 2021

VIA EMAIL: smasters@regina.ca

Her Worship Mayor Sandra Masters, City Hall, City of Regina, Queen Elizabeth II Court 2476 Victoria Avenue Regina, SK S4P 3C8 CANADA

Dear Mayor Masters,

We are disappointed that the Executive Committee of Regina City Council chose to pass a motion that aims to prohibit fossil fuel companies from sponsorship and advertising opportunities with the City of Regina. The motion reflects an oversimplification of our industry and lacks consideration for the role the industry will play in the transition to a low-carbon economy. We would ask council to recognize the need to work together to ensure our communities and our economy can successfully make the transition to a low-carbon future.

Our Co-op is many things. At our core, we are a business built to support our communities and meet the needs of our members today and for future generations. We acknowledge that Regina has set a goal of achieving net-zero by 2050. We believe that in order to meet this challenge, it is necessary to bring together the skills and resources of many through an inclusive, collaborative approach.

We, along with our employees, are an integral part of the fabric of Regina. Through a variety of programs, including Fuel Good Days (\$180,000 raised in 2020) in support of community causes, and Community Spaces (\$375,000 raised over the last five years) supporting projects like the Regina Food Bank Greenhouse, YMCA Literacy Program, and the recently announced Lakeview Pump Track (\$92,000). In addition, our Refinery Invests in many other local initiatives. We have always invested in Regina and supported our community, and we will continue to do so.

It is also important to assure council that we are dedicated to enhancing the environmental sustainability of our business for the benefit of our members and communities. We have made significant investments in improving our environmental performance across all our business lines, including our energy products. We will continue to do so.

We have developed our Energy Roadmap that defines the transition of our business to support a low-carbon economy. A few examples of investments that we have already made include our \$200 million Wastewater Improvement Project (WIP) and our \$115 million desulphurization project. Additionally, we are in the first phase of our EV Charging Comidor installed along the TransCanada Highway.

We are hopeful that this motion was a misstep and isn't a signal of the intent to disregard the important role the energy sector can play in the transition to a low-carbon economy. We are proud of our history, and we would like to build our future in partnership with the citizens of Regina. Our industry will face challenges moving forward. However, if we all work together, we can find opportunities in those challenges. We hope that the City of Regina chooses to have a collaborative partnership, one that will ensure we are all working together in the best interest of our community.

Sincerely,

PAM SKOTNITSKY, VICE-PRESIDENT STRATEGY